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Dear Parent/Carer  

 

                                                Abertillery Learning Community  

 

As you are aware, Nathan Jenkins our Principal is leaving the Abertillery Learning Community to 

take up a Headship position in an English school. We have thanked Nathan for his work in setting 

up the ALC and wish him every success in his new school. 

 

The Governors are putting arrangements in place to appoint his successor but there will be an 

inevitable gap between Mr Jenkins’ departure and the recruitment/appointment of a new 

Principal. Given the challenges the school is dealing with in response to the recent Estyn report, 

Governors and the Local Authority are determined to maintain momentum. To this purpose we 

will be appointing an interim experienced Headteacher to work with Governors, senior leaders 

and staff to support the important transition process. 

 

We expect to be in a position to confirm the appointment immediately after half term and will 

make sure that parents are kept fully informed of developments. 

 

I hope that you enjoy a peaceful and sunny half term 

 

Yours sincerely  

 

Alyson Hoskins 

Chair of Governors 

 

 
 
 
 
  


